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2014 Fall Alumni Glen Breeze 

GREETINGS FROM  Ken & Nancy 
 

Hello dear friends, we hope your 

summer was healthy and happy 

and autumn is going well! 

As we look back after each year, 

there are far more similarities 

from season to season than there 

are differences.  The similarities 

are a full camp, wonderful counselors, new friends and 

strengthened relationships, great program, changed lives.  

The differences are what tend to get our attention!   

The most striking difference between this and other 

summers: lots of rain!  We were allowed camp fires all 

summer, and Smokey’s arm stayed pretty much on 

―Moderate‖ the entire season!  And dust?  Next to none! You 

remember that our theme for the 2014 summer was ―The 

Spirit of the Glen‖ – a phrase that resonates with our GG 

alums for certain!  Well, we witnessed the nature of this 

Spirit all summer long in the similar things, then noticing 

how most of our outdoor events, such as  Pow Wow and most 

of 4th of July were unaffected by the rain!  The Sword 

Soliloquy, Pulling of the Sword, Merlin’s Masque, Day-long 

Pageant, Induction, and Avalon were also untouched by 

raindrops!  More than once we thought of those words from 

Camelot: ―The rain may never fall till after sundown!‖  Now, 

we weren’t always in good stead – more than one horseback 

ride got clobbered by rain, lightening would shut down pool 

for a while, and the last day of World Friendship, for the 

Chautauqua we got drenched, however it dried up for the 

evening Peace Ceremony!  So hats off to the great leaders 

who entertained a lot of damp kids inside cabins and cubbies 

all over the Glen.   

One of the biggest differences included saying goodbye to 

Marathon and the numerous ―lasts‖ we all experienced – last 

staff photo in front of the building, last time in the basement 

Shield Shop, last KGLN broadcast! All of those ―lasts‖ will 

soon turn in to ―firsts‖ as Marathon is well underway in its 

next incarnation!  It will provide so many new memories, 

traditions and routines, not the least of which is ample shelter 

for lots of people during rainy weather, plus everything else it 

was ever used for, in a wonderfully imagined space that will 

endure at Geneva Glen for another 100 years!   Have a 

healthy and prosperous autumn & winter!  

Talk to you next spring!   

 

GG Board News 
GG welcomes three new BOARD MEMBERS who 

will replace outgoing members, Leslie Woodworth 

Kendrick, Mary Taylor Kirkpatrick, and Joy Pearson.  

SHARA SLAY CASTLE joined the board last year, and is 

pictured as well! 

Bulletin! 

After each paper Breeze has been mailed, we will post 
the Breeze on our web site.  If you would like to opt out of 
receiving a paper version, and just enjoy the online color 

version, notify Johnny: johnny@genevaglen.org 

Shara Slay 
Castle 

Stephanie 
Fishkin Kiley 

Kristin Syver-
son Cox 

Jeannie 
LaFleur 
Mondrus 

 

Pow Wow and 4th of July guaranteed that the traditions of American 
Heritage GG’s brand of Independence Day would be an ―over-the-

top‖ fun-filled celebration! 

Two brand new colts spent the summer close by their mamas, keep-
ing our breeding (and homesickness deterrent!) program active! 
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FROM THE NURSERY ...  
We all get quite a kick when we get to meet these anticipated 

future GG alum, and how their parent’s counselor skills are being 
honed on an entirely different level!  The Spring Breeze 
announced most of these angels as arriving between the Spring 
Breeze and now, so … introducing…   

 KRISTIN and STEVE BROWNSON celebrated the 
bounty of autumn by welcoming a baby boy to their 
family.  BROOKS RYAN BROWNSON, born Sept. 30, 
will be snuggled, and cuddled about like a live-teddy 
bear by big sister (age 3) Caroline.   

LIAM COX joined the camp family in 
June.  His dad, Quinn, and mom, 
KRISTIN SYVERSON, were overjoyed!  
He also has a big sister, Keira, who may wish to 
monopolize his every waking moments!   

A recent arrival, who looks suspiciously like KEVIN 
LEE, joined the camp family September 29th.  Mom, 

Sara, and dad, Kevin, gratefully announced 
his advent to big brother Sammy, age 3, 
who anxiously greeted Evan Daniel.  
Congrats to all!   

Bringing more nobility to the 
PETERANETZ clan, little 
―Nobel‖ was born October 2, 
2014!   (10-02 at 10-02 a.m.!)  Congrats to JAY and 
WHITNEY for finally producing a Peteranetz heir for 
MARCIA and GENE and CHANDA and PHIL!  The 
three adorable sisters, Braiden, Aspen, 
and Trennan, will undoubtedly run this 

little guy’s life for a while!    WENDI SUE GROVER 
MEERDINK and hubby, Larry, are pretty much sold 
on Clara Rose and they spend just about every 
waking minute in rapt adoration!  Clara arrived on 
schedule in July!  They’ve already introduced her 
to GG a few times, and we foresee many more such 
visits, as their car knows the way! 

And a few days ago Violet Winter Stroud 
became the newest addition to the KEN 
STROUD family.  She appears pretty 
sleepy here, but word has it she’s a 
nocturnal child for the 
time being :)  

JOSH WEINBERG, and 
wife, Ruth, are delighted 

to carry on the WEINBERG appellation with a 
bouncing baby boy, born this fall.  His little sister, 
Lila Iris Weinberg, is overjoyed to have a baby brother Michael 
David to dote on! 

 

MERLIN’S MASQUE MAGIC 

Megan Elkjer, one of the earliest “Lady of the Lake” dancers, 

presented the enchanted Excalibur to Merlin (John Vogt).  More 

than twenty years passed, and Megan’s daughter, Nelle, is the 

Lady of the Lake, 2014!   

WEDDING BELLS 
Just got word that Congratulations are in order for SAM 

WALTER and his bride, Sarah Lichtenstein.  The pair now 

live in the city of the big arm, Chicago!  He hosts a 

podcast focused on College football and basketball.  Sam, 

a camper, trainee, and counselor headed up Archery 

(―back in the day!‖)  Sam, do you recall that random 

encounter on the streets of Evanston while you were 

studying at Northwestern?!  Sam was one of the best 

Belasius’ for Merlin’s Masque Vespers!  Is that on your 

resume, buddy? 

Great celebration photo of two generations of GG folks 

gathering for PAGE KELLEY, and MATT WILLIAMSON’S 

wedding.  We have had many romances that bloomed at 

camp, but not a lot of GG progeny, who, light that 

matrimonial  torch combining two alum families.  TOM 

LONG’S step-daughter, PAGE KELLEY, and RED 

WILLIAMSON’s son, MATTHEW WILLIAMSON, have the 

magic formula!  What’s particular about this group is that 

of the dynasties represented, we can count at least ten 

people who began their married bliss with a GG camp 

romance.  The elder alums, RED WILLIAMSON, RON 

WILLIAMSON, TOM LONG, PAULA SHUGRUE ROSEN, 

stand out as the progenitors of many in this group.  It 

looks like a very happy day! 

DANIEL BAER married Brian Walsh in splendor, 

beauty, and opulence, at the Palaise Ferstrel in Vienna, 

Austria last August.  This was a knot-tying we truly wish 

we could have seen!  Even as the proverbial fly on the 

wall – or at least on a crystal droplet in the chandelier 

would have offered a fantastic view!  ZAC ELLER, along 

with Daniel’s family, MERRITT, PETER, BECKY, AND 

LYLE, from GG, attended in person, while the rest of us 

did so vicariously!  Dan is the U.S. Ambassador to the 

Organization of Security and Cooperation in Europe.  

Hey, if you’re ever near Indian Hills...!!    Congratula-

Quintessential Pageant Opening Scene 
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Camptism at the Glen 
Summer solstice, June 21

st
 was the auspicious date for the 

first ever “Camptism” at the Glen!  The ceremony was held for 

Teddy Amass in the Council Ring.  Teddy’s parents, Tim, and 

Courtney, introduced this lovely idea, a ceremony we’ve never 

performed.  “We are here today to celebrate Life – the magic 

that is childhood, and honor our son, Teddy, welcoming him in 

to the natural and spiritual world.  You are a child of the 

universe, no less than the trees and stars …” that quote from 

Desiderata, and many other beautifully appropriate ones gave a 

rich feeling of ceremony and family.  It was a thoughtful 

expression of Tim and Courtney’s commitment to Teddy’s 

valuing this natural atmosphere.  Brother Ty, the Amass nieces 

and nephews, Marc and Dominique LaCroix, and grandparents 

Lorie and Bill, were all in attendance.   We were so grateful to be 

included and also grateful for the generous donation they made 

for GG camperships! 

 

SWEET  ASSIGNATIONS 
Wonderful to have KATE SOMMERS DAWES show her 

fiancé David Connors around her camp home.   She lives 

and harmonizes in San Francisco, and big-brother 

XANDER showed us some 

great pics from a Save-The-

Date party.   

SCOTT and OUTI 

WHITMER are definitely 

feeling the over-flow of 

amour, as both  of their 

boys, TROY, and COREY 

proposed to their sweethearts this September!  Troy will 

wed Chelsea Blackstone, and they will live in New 

Hampshire.  Cool trivia: Troy’s animated feature, ―To 

Space and Back‖ is being shown now at the Gates 

Planetarium in Denver!  Corey is betrothed to Dee Smith.  

They live here in Colorado, congrats you all!  

XAN WHITE now resides near his fiancé in Palo Alto, 
CA, but still finds opportunities to return to his Rocky 

Mtn. home, as recently as the Young Alum beer fest, and 

the Strategic Starburst, as well as delivering the Camp 

Family Fellowship Sunday Service talk on Knighthood 

values!  We hope to meet his intended Jessica Svara. 

Congratulations to both of you! 

On the Nest 
News came from KARL ONSAGER 
and his wife, Jennifer, that they are 
expecting their first child late this 

year.  GWIN HEATH HOWSAM is expecting! 

LAUREN and CHRIS KAMPFE are due to take on 
parenthood in March!  We’re so grateful to Lauren for 
donating her time and talents to graphic design work for 
our fall mailing!   

TRIESTE PALMER PRUSSO is beginning a camp of her 
own as she and hubby, Jeremy, are expecting their fourth!  
At this point, it looks like Utah will welcome one more 
cowboy.  The grapevine whispers that MARCY JACOBS 
JAROG is expecting!  Certain that we’ll have more infor-
mation in the next Breeze!   

REID and COURTNEY MCKNIGHT may be picking out 
some pink cowboy boots soon as they 
have placed a heavenly order for an-
other little Cherub to keep Beckett 
company!  The blessed event is due in 
March, and we will keep you in-
formed and the Cherub well-
photographed!          

If the newborn hospital beds are all full, 
I’m sure there will be plenty of room in this 
wigwam!  :)  

PROGENY AWARDS 
Numerous Knighthood awards were given this summer that 

honored GG progeny: a Rose for DOMINIQUE LACROIX (of 

the Amass Clan); EMILIE LEDERER, and twin brother, 

MATHEW, both received Knighthood recognition: Emily, a 

Rose, and Matt, a Spur.  They are the niece and nephew of 

MEGAN LEDERER, and cousin BEN LEDERER, with Grandpa 

BOB who continues as one of our faithful senior camp docs!  

That Gold Star shining in the midst of a shield was especially 

meaningful for SAM ROBISON, as he has ―cut his teeth‖ in the 

Knighthood program with mom, MOLLY CASSIDY, and dad, 

JEFF ROBISON, and Grandma, LYNNE DEASON ROBISON, 

and along with sister, CASSIDY, all feeling duly proud!    

We have a hunch LANA FOX had a tear when her son, ADAM 

GRIBAS, was awarded the Gold Star as well.  It was fun to 

find a holiday card from Lana written months before Adam 

ever joined the staff.  She had ―prophesied‖ that he was really 

a knight-at-heart and would embrace the program.  Five years 

later we can attest you were right!   

American Heritage ended on a high note with the prosperity 

feather award given to Matthew Sease, son to JEFF SEASE.   

World Friendship is our most athletic session with sportsman-

ship taking the spotlight.  Annie DeGrood won the Sports-

manship award – she is daughter to ELIZABETH GRAY.  

Nominated for the Peace Prize was the granddaughter to BEA 

MILLER ROMER, our own Grace Romer.   

Myths celebrated its own assignation with a true ―Teddy Bear Wedding!‖ 

 A fanciful fairy frappe of thanks 
goes to Carrie Davis for her creative 
contributions to our fairy foray 
during Myths and Magic.  These 
junior campers dote on mythical 
moments with Hobbits, 
Leprechauns, and Wood Fairies.  
Carrie used her millinery talents to 
costume eight darling dolls.  We are 
truly grateful! 
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Alum News 
From the Mailbox    

We love opening mail and hearing so much wonderful 
news from countless folks. Keep in touch and we'll 
help you keep in touch with your Geneva Glen friends!  

 1950s 

HOLLY GRIFFIN ROMIG brought 

granddaughter Katie Hammond, from Tennessee to American 

Heritage.  Katie, daughter to JENNIFER, loved her time at GG.  

Holly was enlisted to once again be our resident therapist for 

the AH session!  It was great having Holly here, we tried to 

keep up with her sense of humor.   Holly  was blasted back into 

the past by this article from the 1960 American Camping 

Association Acorn.  ―Members of the Geneva Glendoliers – a 

group of teenage campers, who like to sing, and do stunts.‖ 

STUNTS!  They performed at the Air Force Academy for the 

ACA conference when Mr. Gilmore was the president!   From 

L to R, BEA HOLZAPFEL, HOLLY GRIFFIN (ROMIG), LEE 

GARRETT, JAN RHODES (MOOR), and NANCY FISK 

(ATKINSON).  Lee was dubbed an ―accomplished 

pianist!‖   (you’d 

have to be with 

that group!) 
 

 1960s 

SO happy to share 

recollections with 

KATHY 

JOHNSTON 

HASSELBRING.  

She worked at the 

barn with DAN 

WARNER and has recently moved to Colorado Springs from 

Illinois.  She and JUDY GRUENWALD were great friends.  We 

hope she will visit camp when it’s in session! 

KEN and NANCY recently shared a great Chicago feast with 

MARY BAINES, and TERRY CARR.  Lots of catching up 

happened the evening of their anniversary!  They offered up 

some 60s photos for our GG scrapbooks (including this one 

below!)       Only one name eludes us! 

And yes, they are one more couple who met at GG! Terry is a 

pure Chicagoan, born and raised there, until he ventured to 

Colorado while in college, and lost his heart at Geneva Glen to 

a little Texas girl, named Mary Baines!  He brought more than 

one of his college friends to GG, including TOM JONES, who 

just recently wrote and sent great support for our Marathon re-

construction.   

Good re-connection with ELINOR SCHADT COWELL of 

Kansas, and niece, JAMAICA JONES, of Colorado.  These two 

are from one of those extensive GG family trees that branches 

out in several familiar familial names, beginning with the 

Colorado LEWALLEN families, and continuing through the 

Alaska clans of CALE HELLAND, Sue Sampson, & Gordon 

& KEVIN SCHADT.  Jamaica is helping us re-build the Royal 

Thrones!  Small piece of trivia about the thrones: years ago 

LAURA VICK AYERS helped us to acquire Freddie’s (her 

mom!) dining room chairs and those have been our thrones 

since mid 1980s!  They need Jamaica’s help!   

JOHN NEWMARK, from Lake Stevens, Washington, dropped 

by for a walk down memory lane.  He was a skilled crew 

member in ’74 and ’75 but came to camp as early as ’67.  

We’re glad he made a path back to the Glen.  

SUE ANN FITCH gave a loving gift to a camp buddy, Gayle 

(Lee) Haugen Long from Greenwood, SC.  Sue escorted her 

up to her ―old camp‖ to sit in the Council Ring, remembering 

Knighthood and the ―60s.  Sue’s daughter, SHANNON 

HORTON, joined in the nostalgia. 
 

 

1970s 

CLARK HOGAN (’75-’77), thanks for 

checking in! 

JANE ROCKWELL CARLSON is just 

one of our alums who is considering 

hiring CASS ROBISON to paint a 

mural for her like this one shown in 

the Health Center. Jane and Douglas 

have a great Mexican Restaurant, Mi 

Cocina, and they thought that 

Cassidy’s talents could be well represented having seen the 

amazing artwork Cass put together so quickly at camp!  
 

1980s 

Ecstatic to hear from CHRIS HAEFNER (’83-’84) who caught 

us up on his life, in Mansfield, Texas!  He and wife, Ruth, 

have two children, Drew (18), and Laura (17).  He is still that 

patriotic dude working as a general manger for Army and Air 

Force Exchanges Services.  His work has made him a world 

traveler, but we are glad he’s back in the states now.  Chris, let 

us know how your sister SUSAN is doing – we’ve lost track.  

Does she still play the oboe?!   

MICHAEL TSCHETTER is living now in Denver, back from 

Southern California, with wife, Kelley.  He has three children, 

Andrew, Peter and Elizabeth.  We remember his sister, 

NICKIE, fondly, who came for many summers.   

Hats off to LAURA VICK AYRES who did SOME last minute 

gown sizing playing seamstress for our Pageant needs, 

especially the King and Queen!  Eternal gratitude for 

following through in those high-stress moments! 
Great to see OUTI and SCOTT WHITMER at the end of 

Knighthood!  They still live nearby but it’s been a while since 
they’ve tramped around camp!  However, the big treat was 

From left to right: Ginny Long, ??, Peter Rosen, Jeannie Scott, Melinda Morrison, 
Marion Jeffries, Marilyn Flory, Mary Baines, and Terry Carr 
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the influence of BOB IRBY, and his dad – 

both choir directors and friends of the Glen.  

They would bring their choirs to Colorado 

from Brownsville and Harlingen, TX for 

decades!  

NANCY DUVALL WAGNER (of Centerville, 

OH), lovely niece of BOB and CAROL 

DUVALL, had a nostalgic walk around the 

Glen during the summer.  Her co, back in the day, was TRACY 

ADAIR, and in a kind of reverse-small-world-story, they both 

just missed seeing each other while on their visit! 

SARAH KOUGH remembers her bracelets that she still has at 

home!  She resides in Greenwood Village (down the road from 

camp) now! 

DIEDRA VAUGHN COOPER promised to stay in touch now that 

she’s a grandma!  Her CIT year, 1980, was a highlight for her 

and we’re pleased she came down from home base in Fort 

Collins. 

 

1990s   
   It was great to see STEPHANIE and ERIC KOSTERS and 
BETTY FLORY at The Fall Fandango in Sept.  Eric works for 
Lockheed / Martin and lives in Highlands Ranch.  I remember 
Eric in the Pow Wow when he was a teen.    
Here’s a great small-world story: NAN BEBERMEYER BELL, 

visited camp from their Missouri home as they vacationed.  

She shared a tale that her daughter Fiona, is best buddies in pre

-school with Natalie Rumack, daughter of BETH and MARC 

RUMACK!  We can tell these little gals have a very select taste 

in their friendships!  

We must admit the most bizarre catch-up we’ve seen is from 

MEREDITH BASTIAN.  She’s the curator of primates at the 

National Zoo in D.C.  She worked with wild orangutans in 

Borneo for 8 years.  What camper wouldn’t relish her life 

living next door to the zoo!  Hope to see you some time 

Meredith!  Speaking of primates (!), VICTORIA CAIN has 

published a book entitled Life On Display; Revolutionizing 

U.S. Museums of Science and Natural History in the Twentieth 

Century!  We’re going to get a Kindle version!! 

Beer-fest brings old camp pals together over the miles as the 

HALL team, LARRY, EMILY, AND DAN, (all now residing in 

New Orleans!) entered the beer fest and JOHNNY DOMENICO 

did the art work.  Their brew is a peach and corn ale, called 

―Yellow Meal!‖  They needed a lot of luck getting that to CO!   

You’ve got to go look at the artistry, craftsmanship, and 

creativity these Young Alums put on display—follow the link 

you’ll find in the Young Alums article! 

Great to visit with royalty this season as NATASHA BELEW 

HARRIS, ushered her husband around camp in August.  This 

Texas cowgirl was Queen in 1989, and we’ve coincidentally 

been in contact with her king, KEN STROUD this fall!   

Time Team America aired a great PBS special about Crow 

Canyon, and the lost Pueblo village.  The head archeologist 

was our own SHANNA DIEDERICHS!  She was given accolades 

and star treatment at Denver’s Channel Six PBS station, as all 

the Diederichs women watched the program together!  How 

proud we are that a few summers ago she did a simulated 

excavation with our campers and allowed them to re-enact the 

hard, slow work of a true archeological dig.   

Great to see MIKE EMERY who dropped by in early June.  

He’s living in Breckenridge as a DJ! 

FARISH JENKINS wins the prize for the ―loftiest‖ visitor to 

drop in!  Dear Farish and his six-foot-eight-inch frame came in 

September – all smiles and positivity!  He manages a restaurant 

in the midst of the Boston College scene! 

Grateful to have TY AMASS and his wife, Christine, back in 

Colorado.  They’ve moved here from New York and introduced 

us to their son, Milo.  This sturdy little fellow, with eyes that 

can melt your heart, tromped around camp and fit right in.   
 

2000s 
Our own AARON GOLDHAMER is building bridges in the 

Denver political scene – currently he is the ―House District 8 

Captain‖ for State Rep. Beth McCann, and winner of the Selma 

Lock Volunteer of the Year Award.  AND Rep. McCann is the 

mother of CHRIS and LIZZY LINSMAYER.  Add to that, Aaron 

was once Chris’s counselor!   

In addition to all of that, Aaron and MIKE HINDS donned their 

necktie and business shirt to deliver ―The Lawyer Show‖ during 

Staff Orientation!  They brought a new twist with the timeless 

message to all 18-23 year olds: ―Don’t Kill Camp!‖ 

 

This posed photo is becoming a tradition!  Pictured are the girls 

in the Mackenzie cabin (youngest campers) and their 

counselors.  For several years now, during KHI, KHII, or both, 

this cabin houses ALL Geneva Glen progeny—in this instance 

even the counselors -Bonnie Siler (daughter to SUE ASHER), 

Carlee Flynn (daughter to JENNY LEE), and Kathryn Yetter 

(daughter to ANNIE ROSS, granddaughter to DIANE GILMORE 

ROSS , great-granddaughter to IRIS and HAROLD GILMORE! 

 

Dropping into her familiar Rocky Mountains from San 

Francisco, BECKY WEINBERG hosted a birthday bash 

in famous camp night-off style at Old C’s (Old Chica-

go’s) on South Wadsworth!  The gathering brought 

pals together such as – GRAHAM WILSON, who shares 

his time between Denver and Hollywood  (doin’ what 

he did back in the day!)  KATIE LIVINGSTON, BRIA 

and KIM HAMPLEMAN, the DREHER Brothers, CHIP 

KLEIN, PETE LAFLEUR, KEN STROUD, ALANA GAY, 

JENNY WARNER HODGSON, WENDY GROVER 

MEERDINK, KEN STROUD, AARON GOLDHAMER, 

DANA HELLER, CHRISTA REDFORD, JOSH WEIN-

BERG (more at ―Nursery‖).  And so great Mom and 

Dad, RACHEL and SHELLY WEINBERG could join too!  

Becky glowed in the abundant memories – (and that 

glow would have gone so well with that famous ―green 

dress!‖)  
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In Memory 
Cherishing the past, seeding the future... 

Our loyal head cook of 12 years, ANITA BOUCHER, passed 

away in late September.  We already miss her delicious rolls 

and shortbread for Avalon.   

Sad news came in September that ED GOWDY passed.  He 

was son to WENDI ALLEN GOWDY.  Our sympathies to the 

entire family.    

MARILEE NORLING MARTEL, passed away at the age of 83 
on October 24th.  Four GG generations are celebrated by 
Chris and Jonathan who write: “She was a wonderful 
person and a superb mother.  At a memorial service for 
her in NYC on November 23rd we will be asking family 
and friends that, in lieu of flowers, to make a donation in 
her name.  We have chosen Geneva Glen as one of the 
organizations to receive donations, because we know she 
believed so much in the camp, its rich tradition, and its 
mission.”  

Geneva Glen Young Alums! 
The 2

nd
 Annual GG Young 

Alumni Great Glen Beer Fest, 

held on Oct. 25
th,

 was another 

foaming success, raising $4500 

towards camperships. This 

year's event was held at 

Porchlight Real Estate's 

Broadway offices, thanks to 

Annie Bachman.  

We had 9 beers 

brewed by Pete 

Mahan, Jack 

Conner, Karl 

Onsager, Michael Clayton, Kreg Hamburger, Joel 

Barber, Scott and Davis Wert, Sami Hartman and 

Kyle Haas, and Dan Hall all the way from New 

Orleans. This year we had more amazing and 

creative beer labels designed by Jon Mischke, 

Ciara Gay, Cass Robison, Johnny Domenico, Jay 

Peteranetz, Roy Anneberg, Chris Gallagher, John 

Sampson, Claire Jackal, and Drew Anneberg. 

Owen Locke also brought his famous whiskey to 

taste. This year Michael Clayton and Scott and 

Davis Wert won prizes for best beer. To see 

pictures of the art work and event, check out the 

GGYA Facebook page:  

www.facebook.com/GGYoungAlumni  
 

If you are interested in learning more or 

supporting GG Young Alumni by becoming a 

member, please email us at ggyounga-

lumni@gmail.com. You can also become a 

member or renew your membership by going to 

genevaglen.org/youngalumni. We will be holding 

our annual member holiday party on December 

6
th
, so get your membership in so that you can 

attend. Other upcoming events hosted by the 

Young Alumni include: the 2
nd

 Annual GGYA Jolly 

Bands on Sat. Dec. 27
th
 at The Walnut Room, 

and a night out at a Nuggets game on February 

27
th
. As always, anyone in the Camp Family is 

welcome to all Young Alumni hosted events and 

fundraisers. 

GG REJOICES! … at the opportunity for Federal, 

and private support for environmental forestry, and 

fire mitigation through Jefferson Conservation 

District.  During World Friendship a provocative 

Think Tank informed our teens of the precarious 

health of GG’s pine forests.  These thick stands, 

while reminding us of the over-abundance of fuel, 

also keep out healthful sunlight that allows normal 

undergrowth and natural vegetation, wildflowers 

and low brush for our local critters.  Natural forest 

pruning through controlled burning, is no longer an 

option as a wildfire would devastate our steep 

mountains and surrounding properties.  The best 

scenario is to thin the overgrowth of fir and spruce, 

along with scrub oak, and other invasive species, 

dramatically, enabling a more natural forest habitat.  

A significant portion of funding and know-how for 

this huge undertaking will be provided by this 

conservation district allowance and hopefully will 

commence in the spring, 2015.  Be on the lookout 

for more information in a couple of weeks! 

Be a  
Steward  
Of the 
Glen 
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Want a few other ideas for giving to Camp? How about one 
of these: 

LEGACY GIVING – This is an opportunity to join other 
Camp Family members who have put Geneva Glen into 
their wills.  A bequest of this kind makes a lasting and 
meaningful gift to support the financial future of Camp; 
and these plans create opportunities for both our donors 
and Camp. 

GG Alums if you are over 70½, you can donate your 
IRA Required Distribution to Camp! You can designate 
all or a portion of your required distribution to Geneva Glen 
and reduce/eliminate the tax ramifications! Speak to your IRA 
manager and ask to direct your distribution to GG!! 
 
Geneva Glen is a private, non-profit, 501(c)3 organization. 
Donations to GG are tax deductible. To learn more about 
donating to Camp please call Kathy Thornton or Molly Robison 
– 303-697-4621 ext. 21.  

Colorado Gives Day, Tuesday, December 9th   
This is our 2nd year participating in the annual Colorado Gives Day; a wonderful, one-day giving celebration to “give 
where you live”. This is a great way to support Camp and make every dollar of your gift go farther.  On Dec 9th, all 
credit card processing fees are waived for your gift, a portion of every gift to Geneva Glen will be matched and for 

every 30 donations to Camp we are entered into cash prize drawings!  Please log onto www.coloradogives.org  then 
type “Geneva Glen Camp” in the search for a non-profit to see the GG page.  Donating is easy and  you can register 

your donation today and it will process on the 9th!!  

When:  24 hours starting at 12:00 a.m. on Tuesday, December 9, 2014 
How:    Donate online through the Colorado Gives website: http://www.coloradogives.org/CoGivesDay    
Why?   To support your favorite of all worthwhile charities—GENEVA GLEN!! 

GRATITUDE FOR GIFTS! Our warm, heartfelt thanks go out 
to everyone who supports GG every year! We are truly 
blessed with a Camp Family that cares deeply and 
donates generously to this wonderful, singularly quirky 
place we all love! Enclosed with this Breeze is our annual 
“Donor Book”, a small acknowledgement of how grateful 
we are for your donations, in-kind gifts, and service to 
camp.  Notice how many individuals participated in such a 
variety of opportunities to support camp!  
GENEVA GLEN IS PART OF AMAZONSMILES!  That’s right…
your Amazon purchases will benefit camp.  
Amazon donates 0.5% of the price of your eligible 
AmazonSmile purchases to the charitable organization of 
your choice (GG Please!). AmazonSmile is the same 
Amazon you know. Same products, same prices, same 
service. Support GG by starting your shopping at 
smile.amazon.com! 
 
Camp’s Chimp Charlie says “THANK YOU!” to GG’s 
Campers! This summer, we brought back the CHILDREN’S 
CHUMP CHANGE CHALLENGE, asking the Campers to bring 
their loose change to Check-In/Out and add it to our 
change bucket.  The campers did a great job and raised 
$692.52 for the GG Campership Program – awesome!  It is 
amazing how a little change can make a big difference! 
Start tucking your pennies away now for the 2015 Chump 
Change Challenge. 

GG CAMPER RAFFLE! 
Even if you don’t have a camper at GG you could take ad-
vantage of our enrollment raffle to support the camp’s scholar-
ship fund.  The cost is $35 for one ticket or $100 for 3.  If you 
win, you can designate a child for any available session.  The 
value of a winning ticket is $1,770!  If you would like to partici-
pate, call Molly or Kathy at 303-697-4621, ext. 21. 

In the Young Alums article, you’ll read the news about this energetic group’s mission and activity.  On the day 
of the Annual Meeting of the Round Table, and Fall Fandango, camp was presented with this plaque to 

commemorate the individuals who are the founding members, and have jumped into the future for GG and will 
help carry its forward.  Congratulations you guys! 

http://www.coloradogives.org
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Alum  Progeny for 2014 Summer 

342 of our campers—about one third of ALL enrolled kids—come to GG as progeny of alums!  And these 
are just campers!  About a third of all staff members are also GG alums.  Talk about a family!  ―Cherishing 

the past, seeding the future‖ is in immediate evidence in this list below, and Geneva Glen’s greatest asset! 

Stella Addis 
Alexandra Allen 
Cody Allen 
Portia Allen 
Remy Allen 
Brady Allison 
Samuel Allison 
Brody Ambroggio 
Logan Ambroggio 
Miles Ambroggio 
Jake Ammann 
Paige Augustine 
Petra Augustine 
William Austad 
Ethan Aycock 
Nova Badrena 
Jackson Baere 
Georgia Paige 
Bailey 

Clayton Baldwin 
Kendall Baldwin 
Anna Barrow 
Helen Becker 
Tucker Blue 
Avery Bohlen 
Anastasia Branas 
Zachary Branas 
Alexander Bretz 
Callie Brewster 
Jessica Brummett 
Elizabeth Bryson 
Samantha Bryson 
Erin Burns 
Nathan Burns 
Kayla Calvert 
Ashley Capoot 
Connor Capoot 
Brigid Cassidy 
Seamus Cassidy 
Madison Castle 
Annie Christie 
Joe Clark 
Josephine Clark 
Lily Clark 
Margaret Clark 
Sophie Clark 

Katie Clarke 
Lauren Clarke 
Ashlyn Cook 
Elise Cook 
Teague Coughlin 
Grant Cramer 
Elaine Cross 
Morgan Crosse 
Grant Cruzan 
Rachel Cruzan 
John Cunning-
ham 

Nathaniel 
Cunningham 

Brannum Cyphers 
Clara Cyphers 
Logan Decker 
Paxton Decker 
Annie DeGrood 
Ella Deiner 
Jack Destefano 
Sophia Destefano 
Abigail Dugan 
Cassidy Dugdale 
Mckenna Dugdale 
Reese Dugdale 
Hayes Dwyer 
Miles Dwyer 
Will Erkelens 
Caitlin Estes 
Riley Estes 
John Ewy 
Sarah Ewy 
Chloe Fallin 
Fletcher Fallin 
Phoebe 
Fanganello 

Ashley Feldman 
Luc Filion 
Sonja Finholm 
Jaxon Fischer 
William Flynn 
Simone Francis 
Roan Freeman 
Lucy Frenkel 
Cadence Gamba 

Rhyllah Gay 
Sierge Gay 
Arden Gerlach 
Emory Gerlach 
America 

Gonzalez 
Ava Gonzalez 
Mia Gonzalez 
Charlie Graham 
Frances Graham 
Oliver Graham 
Lindsay Grey 
Sumner Grey 
William Griswold 
Lucy Grylicki 
Molly Grylicki 
Frances Guetlich 
Maclaren Gulick 
Katherine 

Hammond 
George Henry 

Hanzel 
Miles Hanzel 
Reese Hart 
Taylor Hart 
Alice Harwood 
Samuel 

Hedenberg 
Oscar Held 
Aaleyah Heringer 
Alejandra 

Heringer 
Samantha 

Hewetson 
Hadley Hodgson 
Harper Hodgson 
Carter Hoops 
Tobin Hoops 
Davis Hummel 
Gretchen 

Hummel 
Ginna Jacoby 
Jake Jent 
Alice Johnson 
Bridger Johnson 

Charlotte 
Johnson 

Eric Johnson 
Mary Malone 
Johnson 

Maxwell Johnson 
Sally Johnson 
Sierra Johnson 
Sophia Johnson 
Walker Johnson 
Aidan Jonas 
Caden Joseph 
Finley Joseph 
Rowan Joseph 
Tucker Joseph 
John Kail 
Kathryn Kane 
Margaret Kane 
Mary Kane 
Nelle Kanewske 
Sam Kanewske 
Emma Kaplan 
Max Kaplan 
Alexandria Kehn 
Christian Kehn 
Lilly Kehn 
Carter Elizabeth 
Kelly 

Mitchell Kelly 
Riley Kidston 
Benjamin Kiley 
William Kiley 
Wesley Kingdom 
Hunter Kirkpatrick 
Matthew Kirton 
Mikaela Kirton 
Asher Klein 
Maggie Klein 
Cole Koeberer 
Garrison 
Koeberer 

Samantha 
Koeberer 

Brody Kopper 
Ella Kruse 
Mia Kurtz 

Kayla Kutler 
Claudia Lacey 
Liam Lacey 
Marc Lacroix 
Avery Lankford 
Orson Lankford 
Mia Lanpher 
Jack Lawler 
Casey LeBlanc 
Noah LeBlanc 
Cooper Lees 
Taggart Lees 
Owen Lichtenfels 
Alex Long 
Lauryn Long 
Rachel Madison 
Luca Maffoni 
Anya Mangle 
Tessa Manheim 
Molly Manning 
Kailen Mant 
Makenna Mant 
Ashley Matthews 
Caroline McCarty 
Meredith McCarty 
Cameron 
McConnell 

Carter McConnell 
Mia McCoy 
Caroline McHugh 
Anders McKeever 
Jacob McKinney 
Bowen Meyer 
Ethan Meyer 
Lucah Meyer 
Daphne Miles 
Kole Miles 
Rowan Miles 
Sophia Miles 
Sydney Miles 
David Mondrus 
Caley Moon 
Avery Moss 
Ellie Moss 
Lucien Muck 
Owen Mullikin 

Vaughan Mullikin 
Brendan Murphy 
Maryn Murphy 
William Newton 
Annie Nixon 
Emma Nixon 
Brogan O'Connor 
Madeline 
O'Connor 

Kenna Odekirk-
Phelps 

Mason Oliva 
Jasper Ooms 
Tobias Ooms 
Cedric Orton-
Urbina 

Stefan Orton-
Urbina 

Marcos Parras 
Aiden Pass 
Josephine Pass 
Rachel Phelps 
Hannah 
Podgorski 

Jackson 
Podgorski 

Marciano Poitra 
Luke Polcaro 
Matthew Pontow 
Rebecca Pontow 
Sean Purvis 
Jack Rauch 
Kate Rauch 
Alexandra 
Reeves 

Aspen Reeves 
Camden Reeves 
Waverly Reeves 
Joseph Richards 
Emma Ricketts 
Macy Ricketts 
Rosie Risch 
Sawyer Risch 
Che Roberts 
Catalina 
Rodriguez 

Grace Romer 
Abigail Romero 
Grace Romero 
Perry Romero 
Jackson Rork 
Eleanora Rowe 
Anna Rudmann 
Leah Rudmann 
Ally Sabbah 
Abby Sampson 
Ben Sampson 
Jacob Sampson 
Alexander 
Sandone 

Skylar Sarsfield 
Mikaila Saucedo 
Lena Schneck 
Miles 
Schooleman 

Aspen Schroeder 
Hayden Schwartz 
Weston Schwartz 
Wylie Schwartz 
Matthew Sease 
Adin Serota 
Ryan Serota 
Stella Shanahan 

Alex Skibby 
Sarah Skibby 
Molly Smith 
Molly Smith 
Patrick Smith 
Reed Smith 
William Smith 
Caroline Smits 
Katherine Smits 
Declan Soane 
Jed Solomon 
Wyatt Stelzig 
Brian Sullivan 
John Sullivan 
Oliver Sumners 
Ruby Sumners 
Peter Sweeney 
Malcolm Taylor 
Melusine Taylor 
Cristina Thayer 
Jackson Thomas 
Nicholas Thomas 
Tanner Thomas 
Derek Thorn 
Meghan Thornton 
Blake Thurman 
Haley Tidd 
Michael Tidd 
Sarah Tidd 
Cameron Todd 
Grace Todd 
Kate Todd 
Annabelle 
Torgove 

Jackson Torgove 
Elie Tulloch 
Morrison Tulloch 
Lily Urban 
Mackenzie Urban 
Rachel Urban 
Michael Varveris 
Charles Vidal 
Samuel Visitacion 
Evelyn Vogt 
Emma Walker 
Fynian Walker 
Chester Wallace 
Isabel Marie 
Wallace 

Oliver Wallace 
Quentin Wallace 
Tess Wallace 
Grady Ward 
Morgan Ward 
Ryder Ward 
Tess Ware 
Abbey Wegner 
Hattie Westnedge 
Reed Westnedge 
Carson 
Woodberry 

Eleanor 
Woodward 

Robert Woodward 
Amanda Woolley 
Henry Woolley 
Sophia Woolley 
Colin Yakely 
George Yetter 
Charles Young 
Ellen Young 
Penelope Young 

 Knighthood I CAMPER progeny—add to the total 25 more staff! 




